
Public Service Committee Meeting

April 19, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Thursday, April 19, 2012, at 12:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members Sue Galbraith and Roxanna Brush. Also present were Public Utilities Director Al Kelm, Mayor Butch Grenz and Committee Recorder City Clerk Becky Stanton. Councilperson John Hollowell was absent.  

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order. 

Discussion of Request for Placement of Fence at 21 S. Stacy

Director Kelm stated Mr. Menyhart is requesting a 6 ft. easement from the City to place a 4 ft. fence in front of his house on 21 S. Stacy.  Joe Menyhart, 21 S. Stacy, explained none of his neighbors have any issue with the placement of the fence on his property.  He pointed out the main reason for building this fence is for the safety of his children, as this is a high traffic area.  

**
Committee Member Brush moved to recommend to the Council to approve Joe Menyhart’s request for an encroachment on City property for placement of a fence, seconded by Committee Member Galbraith


Councilperson Gailbraith questioned if the motion should state that this encroachment 
would stay with the property owner and not the property.  Joe Menyhart stated if the

encroachment stayed with him it will show poor title on his property and he would not be able

to sell without removing the fence.  Director Kelm explained the Resolution will state the 
encroachment stays with the property and if at any time the City decides to relinquish this
encroachment, it can in writing. 

**
and motion passed unanimously, 3-0.
Request of Citizens


There were no requests of citizens.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

____________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson



Becky Stanton, Recorder
Public Service Committee Minutes – 04/19/12



